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McDaniel Civic Association

P.O. Box 7075  Wilmington, Delaware 19803

website: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com 


The McDaniel/Concord Manor Civic Association meeting opened at 7:00 PM on Monday, April 19, 2010 at Aldersgate Church by RJ Miles, President.  Debby Waxman, Secretary was present.  The Association has no Vice President, and Mike Lauser, Treasurer, was otherwise engaged. There were approximately 35 people for the meeting.

RJ started the meeting by beginning with those present that needed to move on to other meetings.  First up was Councilman Bob Wiener.  His website, bobweiner.com has links to all county projects.  He reported that there are now ‘no trespassing’ signs at Tally Park to dis-encourage parents from dropping their kids off in the evenings without supervision.  There had been a number of vandalism incidents, which has now been reduced.  He touched on the ‘bark park’ at Talley Park and encouraged volunteers.  Bob also updated us on the Graffiti Brigade and the strides it has made since first implemented.  In our area he feels that it is so efficient that we are basically graffiti-free.  The program is now also county-wide.  The volunteers have done an amazing job, although more is always welcome.  He let us know that the brigade has been donated an $18,000 Farrow machine, which uses water and pulverized rock to remove paint without damage to the surface.  He advised us that to just clean one bridge (volunteers are forbidden from cleaning) cost $80,000.

An issue that is important to our area is the Clearwater Disconnect Program.  Following is a News Release that addresses this issue:  http://www2.nccde.org/documents/PressReleaseDocuments/NCC%20NR_ClearwaterDisconnect_120209.pdf

Bob also advised that the $300 million capital project for the Brandywine Hundred sewer system over the next ten years has started.  However, the homeowner is responsible for the lateral portion of the system (which is the homeowner’s home hook-up out towards the street). 


Bob also reported that the county’s finances remain essentially the same.  The county gets their income from the real estate transfer tax, which is down 75%, and the property tax, which has remained flat.  He reminded us that although the property tax increase was 25%, he did vote no on this.  He also stated that two-thirds of our county taxes goes to safety, which none of the constituents he’s spoken to wants to have reduced.

The Woodlawn property at Naaman’s and Route 202 was touched upon again.  There was an idea to bifurcate Woodlawn’s inner-city rental (profit) segment from their land trust (non-profit) segment.   There still has been no decision about this property.

Dog licensing is now under New Castle County rather than the State.  Here are the rules: 

Individual Dog License Requirements

· Licenses are issued for each calendar year beginning January 1 and ending December 31. 

· All dogs 6 months of age or older as of Jan 1 of a given calendar year must be licensed for that year. 

· State law allows a 60 day grace period for obtaining a license which means that all licenses must be obtained by March 1st. 

· Each dog being licensed must have a current rabies vaccination at the time the license is issued.

Online Purchases

Credit card purchases can be made online using the PetData Website. 
Bob gave us his aide’s phone number.  Lou Hinkle 395-8362.  He also reminded us that our County Code violations number is 395-5555 and we can report anonymously.


Next, we were introduced to Lt. Joe Spagnolo of the State Police.  Lt. Spagnolo had no presentation, but invited questions.  None were offered.  He did speak later when a question came up about police chasing vehicle and/or motorcycle violators.  He, as well as Corporal Amy Kevis of the New Castle County Police, stated in no uncertain terms that the police do not engage in high speed chases, or chases of any kind as citizen safety is of more concern than a traffic violator.


Dr. Mike Katz, our new State Senator for District 4, also spoke.  His number one issue is jobs.  His secondary issue, which feeds into getting companies into our states for jobs, is education.  If anyone has any questions or issues, he’d like us to call his Assistant, Shawn Finnegan at 577-8718 or get hold of him at http://www.senatorkatz.com/.  He wants to be a resource for us.


Our new Superintendent of Schools for the Brandywine Hundred is Dr. Mark Holodick.  He advised us that he is committed to our area and our schools, especially because he has been raised and been part of this area his entire life.  He can be reached at:  mark.holodick@bsd.k12.de.us.  Dr. Holodick spoke to us of the ongoing school closings, openings and construction updates.  A question was raised from the community about the cutting of arts for the schools.  He assured the questioner that arts would not be cut totally, but would be cut in the same percentage as any other subject across the board.


Chuck Landry, CCOBH (the umbrella organization for the civic associations), gave us a talk on what his organization stands and fights for.  He enlightened us on what the organization does; namely, make sure our elected officials are listening and paying attention to our needs and desires.  You can find this at:  http://ccobh.org/

He also encouraged us to be proactive and engage in broad based community support when we hear of projects that we do not (or do) believe in.   Particularly, high-impact density projects such as the Pilot School property.


He does believe that Woodlawn Trustees management is willing to work with CCOBH better than they have in the last couple decades.  This seems to be especially important since our area still has a one in five commercial vacancy.  Therefore, we do not need to have another shopping mall at the intersection of Naaman’s and Route 202.  Also, according to DelDot, this is already a “failed” intersection with no way to fix it.


Our State Representative, Greg Lavelle, asked for questions.  With no response, he then spoke on the topic of our state budget now being available for review on June 22 before the June 30 vote and how he was in agreement with the new transparency in the state government.

He also let us know his opinion on the new “Race to the Top” monies that were coming from the Federal Government, and advised us that the monies were not actually being committed to teachers, books, supplies, etc.


We were also updated on the new recycling law.  DSWA would eventually get out of the recycling hauling business, and it would become mandatory for every hauler to offer curbside recycling to every customer.  There will be a new $0.04/bottle fee.  The new “universal” recycle would take place by the Fall of 2011.


Corporal Amy Kevis (New Castle County Police) spoke next.  She reviewed the crime stats for our area for the recent period.  While our area is better than many, it has seen an uptick in activity.  We’ve had eight burglaries in the area.  She couldn’t stress enough that we need to keep our vehicles and homes locked.  She suggested that if we don’t care to leave our house lights on all night, we should invest in motion sensors.  As there is only one County Officer for each 2,100 residents, it is up to each of us to do all we can to deter crimes, as well as to keep our eyes open to report anything suspicious we might see.  If it’s not life and death, instead of calling 911, call 573-2800.

RJ then took the meeting back over for Civic Association business.  As our Treasurer, Mike Lauser, was not available, RJ let us know that our finances are in good shape.  Our cash account held $19,861 in funds with 230 homes’ dues not yet included, as well as 75% snow reimbursement ($12,000) which would leave us with a comfortable margin of $30,000.

Some discussion was involved with regard to our snow removal contractor.  Our contract calls for “curb to curb” plowing and no salting.  Snowfall after 4” is reimbursed by the state at 75%, while salting and anything less than 4” is not.  Any ice storms are not reimbursed by the state, so a $3,000 bill for each salting will quickly deplete the Associations coffers.  RJ will, again, solicit bids for this job.


We were again cautioned about those who do not pick up after their dogs. There has also been an increase in yard waste being dumped in our community parks, as well as leaves.  There will be enforcement of this issue if those involved can be identified.  However, there shouldn’t be any excuse just because there is a yard waste ban now in effect.  We have a community member who has a proven business.  Not only is his business a cheaper alternative, especially for seniors, but hauling away yard waste is included (on a separate day).  Please contact Joe at 478-3191 or his website with email at www.Brandywinewaste.com 

As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, Debby Waxman, Secretary
During the week after the meeting Ellen Callahan has graciously volunteered to by our Vice President.  She has already gotten busy with planning the summer party, which is almost firmly scheduled for Saturday, August 28th.  Signs and further information will be forthcoming.







